CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

Meeting held on the 3rd December, 2020, at 7.30 using Zoom
      Participating:  Cllrs:  John Morgan (Chair), Chris Prior, Neil Prior, Brigit Thurstan, Becky Annis, 
                                       Anthony Daniel, Rob Smith, Paul Raymond.

1. Attendance at meeting by Jessica Morgan, Funding & Grants Officer, Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority to discuss the Sustainable Development Fund and whether it may be appropriate for the refurbishment and development of the Pavilion/Playground project.
Jessica explained that the fund is to reduce local carbon emissions and to respond to the climate emergency. There are 4 areas of funding: 
      Renewable energy (solar panels, solar powered floodlights etc)
      Reduction of carbon emissions via transport (bike stands, electric points, local facility)
      Minimise waste (water fountains)
      Planting for biodiversity (bio-landscaping).  
Jessica thought that there were elements in the project that might be appropriate and encouraged the Council to put in an application for next Spring.    Multiple applications are allowed and the money should be spent within the financial year.  Matched funding of 20% of what is being applied for is required but this can be money or in kind or both.  Full details are on the PCNPA website.


2. Minutes 
The minutes of the virtual Community Council meeting held on the 5th November, 2020, were read and approved.  Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith and seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.


3. Matters Arising.
· PLANED report on Pavilion Public Event – not possible to add in its entirety to the Council’s social media but links will be put up on the webpage, Facebook and Twitter.  
· Correspondence from Tom Davies and PCC re streetlight no. 803-495 – C Cllr. Neil Prior had visited the site and there is on-going consultation with the local residents to find out their views on its possible removal.
· GTI – street lighting in Trefin.  Delayed until next year.
· “In this Together” – festive fund from Western Power.  Unlikely that any event can be organised in time.
· Remembrance.  Cllr. Chris Prior and C Cllr. Neil Prior both laid wreaths.   About 30 people participated in the Zoom Service meeting.

4. Planning
PCNPA
Planning Application

NP/20/0543/FUL:  Bridgend Cottage, Ffordd y Felin, Trefin – Renovations and Referbishment:  new single storey garage extension (with living roof over).  Infill glazing to existing car port, creation of study.  No adverse comments.
5. Finance 
Payments requested:  Clerk’s remuneration 
- £210.00 
Proposed by Cllr. Chris Prior, seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith. 

Cllr. Brigit Thurstan proposed a wages increase for the Clerk to £95 per month.   Seconded by Cllr. Neil Prior.  It was agreed that the increase would come into force from January.


Financial information:   
Balance of current a/c - £4825.44
Balance of Community Hall & Chapel Fund - £2783.66                       
                   o
     6.   Correspondence           
a) WG – Appropriate Sum under Section 137(4)(A) of the Local Government Act 1972 received.








b) Evocity – information on “smart” traffic sign received.  Such a sign might be useful for the A487 at Square & Compass once new data is available from additional speed checks now that the new road signs have been put in.  Cllr. John Morgan asked about speed gun checks outside Torbant Caravan Park and will contact the police to find out the results.
c) Hywel Dda Health Board – consultation on “Help to shape future pharmacy services”.  End date 13th December, 2020.    https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/KX6PT89 or paper copies available at  local pharmacies received.  Will be put onto Facebook and Twitter.
d)  Ministerial Advisory Forum on Ageing (MAFA) - Survey regarding strengthening and advancing Equality and Human Rights in Wales https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/RLTYKS7 received.
e) Information on New Fflecsi Service for Northwest Pembrokeshire received. To be put up again on Facebook and Twitter.
f)  Application and CV for the Community Link Officer position received.  
g) Information on Refill Wales which was set up to reduce plastic bottle usage received.
     6.    Playground/Pavilion Project 
Nothing back from David Stevenson as yet.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan will put an Expression of Interest into the Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant fund.   


     7.    Social Media

Facebook - likes 366, reach 724 (19 posts) and 304 engagements.


Twitter following 164, 72 followers.
     8.   Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant 

Community Link Officer post.   One applicant has applied.   The Clerk was asked to invite them to an informal Zoom interview on Monday 7th December at 7.40pm with the Councillors.     Work in the school is being completed over the Xmas holidays. 

     9.   Connectpembrokeshire – Cllr. Brigit Thurstan


Online platform for organisations to connect and support each other through the Coronavirus.

https://connectpembrokeshire.org.uk.  The Clerk was asked to register the Community Council.
     10.  Precept – Provisional Budget for 2021/2022 attached.

After some discussion  Cllr. Rob Smith proposed a Precept of £5000.   Seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior. The Clerk would rework the proposed budget for 2021/22.
     11. Pembs County Council Report 

Next community update is on its way.  More rounds of business support will soon be confirmed.   Picton Centre will be the local vaccination centre – vaccine should be available before Xmas.  Pembrokeshire is now achieving 72% of recycling waste and is the top Council in Wales.  An interim Chief Executive has been appointed for 6 months, the position will be advertised nationally.  A Management Plan has been submitted to the PCNPA for Abereiddy which is likely to go to the Planning Committee in January with a prior round of consultation.  C Cllr. Neil Prior will be setting up a Zoom meeting in January to support tourism and local residents in Porthgain.    A new multi agency organisation - Visit Pembrokeshire - has been set up.
     12. Public Toilet


Cllr. Rob Smith reported that the toilets are now closed and locked up.   The Clerk would send the 


Council’s thanks to Phil Owen.
     13.  Defibs


All checked and working. 
     14.  St. David’s Peninsular Tourist Assoc.


Cllr. John Morgan will be attending future meetings. 

Signed …………………………………………




Date …………………………………..
 
